

September 29, 2018

Dear Friends,

It is with gratitude and also some sadness that I share with you a change in our mission center leadership. After many days of prayer, interviews and wrestling with a decision, I write you this letter to share that David Siddall, Mission Center Financial Officer, has accepted a position with Graceland University. David and his wife Rachel will be re-locating to the North Kansas City area where David will serve as Vice-President for Business and Finance including the role as Chief Financial Officer for the Lamoni and Independence campuses.

Although I am disappointed that I have only been able to work with David in his role as MCFO for about a year, I am very happy for Graceland and also for David to be able to share his gifts with the larger community of the university and church. His presence and ministry have been a blessing to me as we've worked to address financial practices and budget needs. His counsel is always welcomed, and David has provided me a great deal of support in managing daily operations in the mission center.

I have begun conversations with our field leadership team of Ron Harmon and Bill McFarlin to identify what are some key qualities needed in a new MCFO. Also, we will discuss transitional issues because David's new position officially begins November 1. Please join me in prayer about the needs for the mission center and the role of MCFO. But also, for David and Rachel as they transition from Arizona to the Kansas City area.

I am grateful to David for his friendship, his ministry, and the blessing he is as a servant minister of Christ. May his journey be blessed as we share his time of transition.

Continued blessings of Grace and Peace,

Larry McGuire, President Arizona Mission Center